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CREDIT REPORTING PRIVACY CODE FACT SHEET 3
Questions and Answers – Notification of Comprehensive Reporting

Information about notices required to be given to existing credit account holders under transitional arrangements set out in Schedule 8 of Credit Reporting Privacy Code 2004
Why have I received a letter from my credit provider announcing its intention to start reporting information to a credit reporter about my existing credit account?
From 1 April 2012, credit reporting law is changing in New Zealand.  Certain credit providers will be permitted to provide information about customers’ existing credit accounts to credit reporters. This new information will be included on credit reports.

As this is a major change from previous practice, credit providers must either get new authorisations from customers, or, if relying upon existing valid authorisations, must notify the affected customers of the new arrangements.
If you are a customer of a credit provider that intends to report the additional information to a credit reporter you may expect to receive a notice explaining the changes. 

What is the new information that credit providers may now be able to release to credit reporters?
The new details to be reported may include the amount of credit granted and, on a monthly basis, whether due payments have been made.  

In addition to providers of financial credit – banks, building societies and finance companies etc – certain providers of non-financial credit are permitted to provide account information to credit reporters. Those include gas and electricity retailers and telecommunications service providers. 

I have a credit account but haven’t received a notice, when should I expect one?

Not all credit providers will provide account information to credit reporters. It is a business decision for each provider. Some may decide not to report information for some years or choose not to do so at all.

Credit providers that do intend to provide account information to credit reporters need to make a number of changes to their IT systems and business processes. In some cases this may take many months or more than a year. In cases of delay, the credit provider will need to decide when to provide notice to customers – some may do so many months before they are ready to actually start reporting information. 

Accordingly, notices may be expected to arrive any time from about February 2012 to the end of March 2013. 
When will my credit report start to show my repayment history?
Credit reporters are permitted to start reporting account information and repayment history information on 1 April 2012. However, credit providers will begin to supply the information at different times. That means it may be some months before information appears on your credit report. Once the system is fully up and running, information about your repayment history may be expected to be updated each month with the most recent information.
If you receive a notice from your credit provider, it is likely to tell you when they intend to start sharing your information with credit reporters. If you need more information, then contact your credit provider. 
Additional information about the changes to credit reporting is available here. 
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